My reaction: Terminate her immediately and hire a replacement locally. (We put off a
planned trip to SoCal to see my wife's 94 year old mother; we call he and make sure
she doesn't need anything.)

Despite issuing an order for no one to engage in "non-essential travel," Mendocino's "interim" Public Health
Officer (Noemi C. Doohan MD) drove to San Diego to be with her husband a couple weeks ago. She was
supposed to return Sunday to Mendocino County. Looks like she has to stay on vacation. An extension to her
contract (to December) is on the agenda of the Mendocino Supervisors Tuesday morning.

Also, why cancel a Board meeting due to a "medical Emergency" as declared by the
"CEQ" last week. Just get someone else to fill in as Clerk of the Board. Any temp
agency can provide a person who could Zoom into the meeting.

Thanks,
~ Walt



